
Mother and daughter jailed over
vaccines

A mother and daughter have been jailed for selling vaccines without a license
in east China’s Shandong Province.

Pang Hongwei was sentenced to 15 years in prison for illegally purchasing
vaccines which she stored in warehouses in Jinan and Liaocheng, and then sold
to clients between June 2013 and April 2015, according to Jinan Intermediate
People’s Court.

The court said the vaccines had been improperly stored and that Pang had
earned nearly 75 million yuan (US$11 million).

In 2009, Pang was sentenced to three years in prison with a five-year
probationary period for illegally trading vaccines in Heze, another city in
Shandong. In April last year the case was retried, as required by the
provincial higher people’s court, and her sentence was extended to six years
without probation.

The intermediate court ruled that Pang will serve 19 years in prison in total
for the two cases. In addition, all her property will be confiscated.

Sun Qi, Pang’s daughter, was sentenced to six years in prison for assisting
her mother and being involved in the sale of vaccines worth over 42 million
yuan between September 2014 and April 2015. She will have more than 7.4
million yuan of her property confiscated, the court ruled.

Public warned of H7N9 avian flu after
nine deaths

Chinese disease control experts said that the public should stay on alert for
H7N9 avian flu, which has caused at least nine deaths this year.

H7N9 has entered its peak season and direct contact with live poultry remains
the main source of infection, said a statement by Zhejiang provincial disease
control and prevention center Tuesday.

Genetic analysis showed that there had been no mutations of the virus, but
since late Autumn last year the epidemic had been reported in a wide range of
areas, it said.

The virus was more active in 2016 than in the same seasons in previous years.
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A total of 44 cases were reported last year in Zhejiang, causing two deaths.

H7N9 is a bird flu strain first reported to have infected humans in March
2013 in China. It is most likely to strike in winter and spring.

At least nine people died from the virus since the start of this year,
according to disease control centers in Henan, Guangdong and Hunan provinces.

On Tuesday, health authorities in Henan province announced two deaths from
the virus, respectively on Jan. 23 and 24. Both patients had worked at
restaurants prior to the infections.

Xi pushes poverty alleviation

Chinese President Xi Jinping talks with villagers and local cadre at the
home of villager Xu Haicheng in Desheng Village, Xiaoertai Township of
Zhangbei County in north China’s Hebei Province, on Jan. 24, 2017. Xi
Tuesday pushed for increased efforts on poverty alleviation during an
inspection tour to the city of Zhangjiakou. [Photo/Xinhua] 

President Xi Jinping Tuesday pushed for increased efforts on poverty
alleviation.

He stressed the importance of precision in the battle against poverty, saying
that poverty alleviation should focus on targeted people and industries, and
use the right tools to produce results.
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Xi made the remarks during a tour of the city of Zhangjiakou in northern
China’s Hebei Province, where he inspected an impoverished village, visiting
and chatting with poor families, discussing how they could shake off poverty.

“Fighting poverty is the fundamental task in building an all-round moderately
prosperous society,” Xi said.

He called for more efforts to help the poor develop industries that could
grow in a sustainable manner, set up sustainable mechanisms for poverty
alleviation, and create ways for them to achieve prosperity.

Poverty relief is high on China’s 2016-2020 agenda, and the government has
vowed to lift everybody out of poverty by 2020. By the end of 2015, China
still had 55.75 million people living in poverty.

Since the start of the reform and opening-up in 1978, China’s economic boom
has helped lift more than 700 million people out of poverty.

“Poverty alleviation is getting more and more difficult as it progresses to
the end,” Xi said.

Chinese President Xi Jinping (C) walks with grassroots cadre at the home of
villager Xu Haicheng in Desheng Village, Xiaoertai Township of Zhangbei
County in north China’s Hebei Province, on Jan. 24, 2017. Xi Tuesday pushed
for increased efforts on poverty alleviation during an inspection tour to
the city of Zhangjiakou.[Photo/Xinhua] 

He stressed the importance of making sure every poor family had a program for
increasing income and every poor person had a way of casting off poverty.



The president pointed to relocation as an important supplementary approach in
fighting poverty and highlighted the role of ecological compensation, which
would not only help improve the ecological environment but also boost
incomes.

Stressing the importance of education in poverty alleviation, Xi said,
“Making sure children of impoverished families enjoy access to high-quality
education is a fundamental solution to poverty.”

During the tour, Xi also inspected a dairy company in Zhangjiakou, where he
urged for more efforts to create a globally competitive dairy industry with
safe, high-quality products.

He said that the most rigorous standards, the strictest regulation, the
harshest punishment and the most serious mechanism of accountability should
be adopted to ensure food safety.

Xi also listened to local officials briefing on the local economy at a
meeting, where he said cutting excessive production capacity in the iron and
steel sector was crucial for Hebei, a major steel producing province, to
improve its industrial structure and create new growth engines.

Xi called for efforts to ensure outdated production capacity was eliminated
and “zombie enterprises” phased out.

During the tour, Xi also urged for efforts to make the Beijing 2022 Winter
Olympic Games a “remarkable, extraordinary, excellent” event.

The Zhangjiakou site of the Beijing 2022 Winter Olympic Games is the best
natural ski area in northern China.

China to speed up ethnic regions
development

Chinese authorities have pledged to accelerate development of ethnic regions
during the 13th Five-Year Plan period (2016-2020), as the country aims to
create a moderately prosperous society by 2020, according to a State Council
statement.

The development of ethnic regions is important for ethnic unity, social
harmony and stability, as well as the country’s lasting peace and stability,
according to the statement signed by Premier Li Keqiang.

The document details major targets ranging from continued rapid economic
development to improved ecological environment and ethnic unity,to ensure the
regions do not fall behind on the country’s journey toward becoming a
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moderately prosperous society by 2020.

The central authorities aim to achieve annual gross regional product growth
of over 8 percent in these regions, lifting 18.05 million people in rural
areas out of poverty.

Other major tasks were also set, including improving livelihoods and the
protection of ethnic minority villages and towns, asking authorities to
support development of the regions via preferential policies.

Minorities account for 8.5 percent of China’s population.

Enhanced inspection ordered
following food poisoning incidents

China’s food watchdog has ordered stepped up inspection on food safety in the
rural areas after eight people have died from tainted food over the past two
months.

In one incident on Dec. 18, 2016, 30 residents came down with food poisoning,
two of whom later died, after the cook mistook sodium nitrite for salt during
a funeral dinner in Miaoya Village, Bazhong city of Sichuan Province,
according to a circular released by the China Food and Drug Administration.

The other two cases included one in a village in Mudanjiang City in northeast
China’s Heilongjiang Province and one in Huilong Village in Hubei Province in
November and December last year. In both instances, methanol was mistakenly
served during the banquets, leading to three deaths in each case.

The administration ordered enhanced inspection of the liquor market and
strict penalties for illegalities such as selling fake or adulterated liquor.

Regular inspections and supervision of rural catering services should be
strengthened and standardized guidance should be released for food safety and
banquets in rural areas to prevent such incidents from happening again.
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